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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Tuesday Feb. 2, 2016
Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall 2nd Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
Members in Attendance: H. LaCortiglia, D. Schauer, P. Nelson, G. Fowler, J. DiMento, J. Davenport, 
                                           E. Dobie
Members not attending: P. Burns, L. Wies

Meeting is called to order at: 7:35pm

· Correspondence:
· Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request: Venable Letter 1-6-2016.doc
· The Chairman reports that this request was responded to. 
· Email from Joe Knapp re: South Byfield Cemetery authorization for a flagpole.
· G. fowler states that he had seen the letter of authorization and will forward it to the CPC.
· Email from Joe Knapp re: Withdrawal of Old Byfield Cemetery Restoration Suggestion

· The board receives this and it is noted
· Town Accountant re: Expenditure Report and reconciliations

· Members receive the report
· 
Invoices:
Motion by P. Nelson to pay the reimbursement

Seconded by J. Davenport 
Motion carries  6 yays-0 nays (with 1 abstention )
· Project Suggestion Reviews:

· Rock Pond Milfoil Control Suggestion
· Tom McGrane from the Rock Pond Association 

· States that the Association has raised the funds for the first treatment to fight the Milfoil infestation in Rock Pond. They are planning to use Diquat.
· States that a 5 year plan for systemic control would cost approximately 70K. 
·  The Permit for this has gone to NHESP but not yet to the Conservation Commission.
· A suggestion for a 5 year management plan has been submitted by Steve Przyjemski,. the Conservation Commission Agent. He is requesting to re purpose previously appropriated CPA funds for treating invasive species in Pentucket Pond. Asking for 75K. 
· OpenSpace trees / Pocket Park Suggestion
· Suggestion from J. DiMento to turn part of the Municipal Parking lot into a small park. Possibly removing a few parking spots for this. 
· Also to fund some trees for the rest of the town by purchasing conifers. 

· It is noted that the trees might be difficult to fit into a CPA category.
· Asking for 17K for the pocket park  

· Park and Rec would be the recipient of the funds.
· Camp Denison paving Suggestion
· Andrew Currie, Conservation Commissioner and Jim Lacey from the Camp Denison Committee.
· Asking to raise and pave the roadway and install culverts and subdrainage to control the stormwater. 

· This would be 850 ft in length, and 14 ft wide plus the shoulder of crushed gravel approx 3 ft in width. 

· Also would dig up and fill the soft spots. 

· Total cost would be $50497.00

· New Business:
· None
· 
Old Business:
· Correction of misstatement in the Senior Center review previously held on 1/19/2016 

· It was stated during the review that $150K was appropriated at Special Town Meeting Town meeting for the Senior Center. 

· Minutes of the Town Meeting have been received from the Town Clerk: The Motion that was passed unanimously at the STM is below:
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· The request for 150K for the Senior Center made during the review was based upon a total cost of 300K. With 175K already appropriated the remaining cost will be 125K.  
· 
Any business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the 
audience or a Committee Member
· None

Motion by J. Davenport to adjourn
Seconded by G. Fowler

Motion carries – unanimously

· Adjournment is at 8:50pm
